
Candia Heritage Commission 
 

Approved Minutes of March 11, 2010 
 

Attendance: 
Present: Diane Philbrick, Carleton Robie (Selectmen’s Representative), Ray 
Cresswell, Christine Dupere, Betty Sabean, Ken Madden, Ron Thomas.  
Carol Howe ( alt) 
Absent: Sarah Giles (alt) 
Guests: Dick Snow 
The meeting was called to order by Chair, Diane Philbrick at 7:38 PM 
 
1: Minutes: 
The minutes of February 11, 2010 meeting were approved on a motion by Betty 
Sabean, a second by Ken Madden and a unanimous vote of those present and 
voting. 
 
2. Correspondence: 
A letter from the GAR to Dick Snow and copied to the Heritage Commission was 
discussed. The letter was regarding the misplacement of GAR markers in the Hill 
Cemetery. Dick Snow stated that he had replied to the letter with the steps 
necessary to address the GAR’s concerns. 
 
3.  Membership and Officers: 
Ken Madden moved that Diane Philbrick be elected as chair, Betty Sabean as vice-
chair and Ron Thomas as Secretary of the Commission for the coming year. 
Second by Ray Cresswell the motion was adopted by a unanimous vote. 
 
4. East Candia Project: 
Sarah Giles submitted wording of the roadside sign. The citizens’ petition wording 
remains to be clarified.  
 
5. Semiquincentennial Update: 
February 22, 2010 the Board of Selectmen approved the use of the Town hall 
meeting room for meetings of the Semiquincentennial committee. 
The Fitts Museum Foundation has agreed to serve as the fiscal agent for the 
Semiquincentennial.  The Board of Selectmen was notified of role of the Fitts 
Museum Foundation. 
 
6. Town wide Clean-up: 
Ken Madden agreed to circulate the list used for last years clean-up. The target for 
the clean-up day is Earth Day (April 22nd ). Christine Dupere has agreed to serve as 
contact person and to fill in replacements on the list. We will need to request 
permission of the Select Board to place unsorted trash in the dumpster at the 
recycling center.  
 



 
 
7. Barn Easement Evaluation: 
It is time for the annual Barn Easement Evaluation. Ken Madden distributed lists 
and forms for the inspection and requested that they be completed by the April 8th 
meeting 
 
8. Other business:  
No other business was presented. 
 
Motion by Ken Madden second by Chris Dupere, all were in favor the meeting was 
adjourned at 8:40 PM 
 
Next meeting – Thursday April 8, 2010, 7:30 PM at the town office meeting 
room. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Ron Thomas 
Secretary 
 
Post Meeting: 
 A work session was held to review and evaluate old copies of the Goffstown News 
for articles written by Barbara Jester relating to East Candia. 


